
Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Physical Therapy Practice
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Physical Therapy Practice has issued an order denying the Petition for Declaratory Statement filed by Nathan Davis on June 4, 2021. On February 22, 2021, Petitioner sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of subsection 64B17-6.007(1), F.A.C. and paragraph 64B17-6.001(5)(d), F.A.C., with questions as to whether he may delegate therapeutic exercise and modalities to an aid, and whether he may refer patients to a licensed LMT for medical manual therapy. Petitioner provided no additional details or explanations.
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 47, No. 40, on March 1, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on May 14, 2021, voted to deny the Petition for Declaratory Statement finding that Petitioner provided insufficient information in the Petition for the Board to determine whether it was appropriate for the Board to issue a Declaratory Statement. The Board found that the rule sections and subsections cited lacked the context of the entire rules and the manner in which the rules implemented the statutes. The Board also found that Petitioner failed to provide a description of how the rules may substantially affect the Petitioner in the particular set of circumstances within Petitioner’s practice of physical therapy. 
A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Physical Therapy Practice, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov.

